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and genitalia figures which led to the recognition of the distinction

between P. carpinella and P. fagivora and to E. C. Pelham-Clinton

for confirming that the former occurs in Britain.
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THAUMATOPIAPROCESSIONEAL. (oak PROCESSIONARYMOTH)
AND LYMANTRIA DISPAR L. (GYPSY MOTH) ON JERSEY, 1984-
A single male specimen of T. processionea was caught in the Rotham-

sted Insect Survey light trap which operates on the Island of Jersey

on the night of 20/21 -viii- 1984. This is only the third British record

for this species, two of which came from Rothamsted traps. (See

Riley, A.M. T. processionea L. on Guernsey, ^'wr. Rec. 97: 110-111).

A single specimen, again a male, of L. dispar was caught in the

same trap on 3 1 -vii/ 1 -viii- 1984. This is the seventh Channel Island

record for this species (Long, Pers. CommJ, two of which are from

Rothamsted traps; another male was taken at our Guernsey site on

17/18-viii-1971.

Thanks are extended to Mr. G. Thomas for operating our Jersey

trap and to Mr. R. Long of the Societe Jersiaise for his comments

on these species. ADRIAN M. RiLEY, Entomology Department,

Rothamsted Experimental Station, Harpenden, Hertfordshire.


